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HIS HONOUR:

T27/RGC M/T CNS3/2002

(Jones J)

This is. an application pursuant to section 127 of

the Land Title Act for the removal of a caveat which was
lodged by the trustee in bankruptcy of the estate of George
Kevin Wilson.

Underpinning the lodgment of the caveat was an action
commenced by the trustee in bankruptcy which action was
determined against the trustee in the Federal Court,

reasons

for judgment of Justice Spender being handed down on 20th of
March 2002.

The application when filed was based on that determination
however since that time an appeal has been lodged against
Justice Spender's decision.
time but only by a few days.

The appeal has been lodged out of
An application for an extension

of time within which to appeal has now been made and given the
history of the matter it is likely that the extension will be
granted.

As a consequence the proceedings which underpin the caveat
are,

in my view,

still on foot and it would be quite

inappropriate until the appeal has been determined to remove
the caveat.

The interests of the applicant here are protected by the terms
of the legislation which gives it an entitlement to damages if
the caveat has been wrongfully lodged.

Further to that,

counsel on behalf of the trustee has given an undertaking that
in the event of the result of appeal being adverse to the
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trustee the caveat will be removed forthwith.

In my view,

the proper course is to allow the proceedings to

be determined in the appropriate way and only then will there
be any determination as to whether the caveat has been
properly abolished.

I therefore dismiss the application.

HIS HONOUR:

On the question of costs,

I propose to make no

order for costs on the basis that the issue of this
application on the 9th of April 2002 seemed to me to be
precipitative given that the decision of Justice Spender was
handed down only on the 20th of March 2002 and so its
commencement was therefore well within the period for lodging
the appeal.

There will be no order as to costs.
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